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òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 



CHURCH ACTIVITIES  

SUNDAY  

11.00am Morning Worship  

       (Holy Communion - first Sunday)  

       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday)  

11.00am Adventurers        

12.30pm Church Meeting  Bi-monthly - see diary  

 

MONDAY  

2.15pm Friendship Club   Once monthly - see diary  
6.00pm - 7.30pm Anchor Boys (5 -8 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm Junior Section (8 -11 years) 

7.30pm - 9.30pm Company Section (11-15 years)  

7.30pm - 9.30pm Seniors (15 -18 years)  

 

WEDNESDAY  

9.45am - 11.30am Combined Bible Study  

       at Lancaster Road URC 

        Twice monthly - see diary  

12.30pm Friendship Club      Once monthly - see diary  
    (lunch at the Moon Under Water, Chase Side)  
 
FRIDAY  

5.00pm - 6.15pm  Rainbows (5-7 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Guides (10-14 years)  

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Rangers (14-20 years)  



Pastoral Letter ð February 2014 
 

The Sackler Crossing is a very pleasing walkway over the lake at Kew Gardens. 
Like many of the footpaths nearby, it leads into new areas of discovery and 
exploration. But only when you get on to the walkway itself  do you find that 
the sides of the bridge are not solid but made up of a number of vertical posts 
which,  when seen from the bridge, reveals the lake ɀ thus the impression of 
solid progress forward changes as you take in the sideways view. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It reminds me of the architect who wrote about his childhood and the            
formative influences in his life. One such was being taken by his uncle on an 
ȬÉÍÐÒÏÖÉÎÇȭ ×ÁÌË ÏÎ Á ×ÉÎÔÅÒȭÓ ÄÁÙȢ 4ÈÅÙ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÏ Á ÆÉÅÌÄ ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄ ÉÎ ÓÎÏ× ÁÎÄ 
walked through it from one side to the other.  
 
7ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÇÏÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÅ ÕÎÃÌÅ ÓÁÉÄȡ  Ȭ4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ Á ÌÅÓÓÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÌÉÆÅ ÈÅÒÅȢ 
Look at our two sets of footprints through the snow. Mine go purposefully 
straight through the field from the gate we came in to the one we went out. 
"ÕÔ ÌÏÏË ÁÔ ÙÏÕÒÓȭȢ  

 

Ȭ3ÅÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÌËÅÄ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÎÄ 
and tried to break the ice by throwing 
ÓÔÏÎÅÓ ÉÎÔÏ ÉÔȭȢ 
 

 Ȭ3ÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÐÅÎÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÂÙ  
ÔÈÅ ÈÅÄÇÅ ÅØÁÍÉÎÉÎÇ Á ÓÐÉÄÅÒȭÓ ×ÅÂ ÆÒÏÚÅÎ 
ÂÙ ÔÈÅ  ÆÒÏÓÔȭȢ   
 
 Ȭ!ÎÄ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÅÎÔ ÃÌÏÓÅ ÔÏ 
the herd of cows to test whether they  

               ×ÏÕÌÄ ÃÏÍÅ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÙÏÕ ÏÒ ÒÕÎ Á×ÁÙȭȢ 
 
Ȭ 



Well, my boy, if you are going to get on in life, you need to have a sense of   
purpose, a clear set of goals and head directly for them without                       shilly
-ÓÈÁÌÌÙÉÎÇȭȢ 
 
The architect remembered. He had indeed learnt a lot that day, but his uncle 
would not have been pleased to know that his nephew had learnt a different 
lesson from the one that was intended for him. In fact the boy resolved in      
future never to miss all the experiences his uncle had done by walking straight 
ahead without looking to the right or the left.     
 
) ÈÁÖÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÓÙÍÐÁÔÈÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÕÎÃÌÅȭÓ ÃÏÎÃÌÕÓÉÏÎÓ ɉ ÉÆ ÎÏÔ ÈÉÓ ÍÅÔÈÏÄÓɊȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ 
are many confusing by-roads today, and we need to learn how to find a way 
through a bewildering range of choices and experiences if we are to have a 
sense of purpose. However, people work out their beliefs and values in many 
informal ways through family influence, personal or on-line conversations,   self
-help and other interest groups. Occasionally, people seek out or stumble upon 
ȬÔÈÉÎȭ ÐÌÁÃÅÓ ɀ places of prayer or a spiritual tradition which has nourished and 
helped people in the past and still does so.  
 
) ÏÆÔÅÎ ×ÏÎÄÅÒ ×ÈÅÎ ÎÅ× ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÒÒÉÖÅ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȟ Ȱ×ÈÙ ÕÓȩȱ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ 
ÓÏÍÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÐÌÁÃÅȟ ÁÎÄ Ȱ×ÈÙ ÔÏÄÁÙȩȱ ɉ×ÈÁÔ ÃÉÒÃÕÍÓÔÁÎÃÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ 
cross our threshold at this moment in their lives?) We rarely know, or need to. 
More important is that people find us ready, welcoming and receptive to what 
they seek and what they bring.  
 
)Ô ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÔÒÕÅ ÔÈÁÔ Ȱ×Å ÁÒÅ ÐÉÌÇÒÉÍÓ ÏÎ Á ÊÏÕÒÎÅÙ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÍÐÁÎÉÏÎÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÏÁÄȱȟ 
but the church community may be less of a destination for many people today 
than a crossing point ɀ a sideways look ɀ as they go on their way. That puts an 
important responsibility on those of us who have found communities to which 
we belong: to do our part in offering something that is accessible, welcoming 
and nourishing to the visitor; and that whoever they are or however long they 
are with us, we may bless and strengthen one another on the journey each of us 
has to make.  
 
God bless you  

Ray  
 

The Revd Ray Adams  



NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 

 
Cliff Boxer is presently in Barnet Hospital and we remember his 
wife and daughter Glennis and Deborah, at this time. 
 
Rev Hazel Day, who has been worshipping with us regularly over 
the last few months is in St Micheals Hospital. 
 
Sylvia Coombs has had several recurrences of Meniereôs disease 
recently. 
 
Marion Wiley is in UCL following an operation and is awaiting 
further treatment. 
 
Tony Clarke, father of Andrew, is seriously unwell at this time. 
 
Doug Wilson, father of Rob Wilson, sadly passed away in hospital 
on Saturday 25th January after a long illness. His funeral is 
Tuesday 11th February 11.45am at Christ Church conducted by 
Revd Ray Adams, followed by a ceremony at Enfield Crematorium 
at 12.45pm. Our thoughts are with  Rob, Sue and Hollie. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and caring. 

Christ Church Annual General Meeting 
 

All members are invited to attend Christ Church AGM on Sunday 
23rd March at 12.30pm following the Sunday service. Officers will be 
elected for the coming year, and financial and other reports will be 
presented. All organizations in the church are asked to let the Church 
Secretary have copies of their Annual Reports no later than Thursday 
20th February, so that copies can be made available in advance of 
the AGM. The Newsletter Editor will be grateful for copies to be sent 
by email for inclusion in the Newsletter. 
Stephen Gilburt 
 



9th Enfield Guides Fundraiser 

Please come and join us for 

Afternoon Tea 
At 

Christ Church Hall,  

Chase side, EN2 

Saturday 

29
th

 March 
Please arrive to be seated at  

2.45pm 
Tickets will be £6 each and will be on sale from 

Vicki throughout February and March. 

Pamela Fisher will also be taking orders for tickets 

after Sunday Services. 

Tickets will be sold on a first come first served ba-
sis.  



Mission Statement 
Christ Church URC aims to provide through its worship, 

work, witness and mission an effective contribution to the 
spiritual and social welfare of the Church family and the 

wider community. 

Friendship Club 
Meetings in February & March  

 
Mondays 2.15pm in the Church Hall 

 
24th February 

óMore Missionary Memoriesô  
Miss Sylvia Coombs 

 
24th March 

Short  AGM and Quiz 
 

Wednesdays 12.30pm  
 

12th February and 
12th March 

Lunch at the Moon Under Water, Chase Side 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you  
wherever you goô 

 
We welcome everyone to our friendly meetings 

For more information please contact  
Marion Wiley on 020 8364 5652 



RETIREMENT 
 
My thanks to folk at both Christ Church and Lancaster 
Road Churches for all your caring and support which 
you gave me in the months leading up to my retirement. 
I was apprehensive about retiring and moving, and am 
very appreciative of all the caring I received from you. It 
helped me a lot at a difficult time. 
 
I also thank both Christ Church and Lancaster Road for 
all your support and help for my Farewell Service and for 
putting on a super tea after the service. My thanks too 
for the very generous gifts you gave me. 
 
I am now settling into life in Lancaster and attending 
Trinity United Reformed Church in Lancaster. I am also 
trying to get to know people and trying to find new 
groups in which I can participate. 
 
May the love and peace of God be with you all. 
 
Reverend David Atkinson. 
 
David Atkinsonôs new address is: 
13 Ashford Close,  
Lancaster,  
LA1 4QH.  
 
Email address davidatkinson437@gmail.com  
Phone number 01524 572702 





Christmas Messages to Christ Church 
 
Loving greetings and best wishes for Christmas and the New 
Year have been received from Rev Roy Martin (who was our 
minister in the 1980ôs) and his wife Joy to all their friends at 
Christ Church. 
 Lily and Ron Smith in their Christmas message have 
asked to be remembered to all their friends at Christ Church 
and write óWe are gradually settling ourselves in a very     
comfortable upstairs flat, thanks to our family, who have done 
a lot of work in the process. Our flat is near the centre of          
Towcester, but surprisingly quietô. 
 Rev David Atkinson has sent Christmas wishes and 
writes óI am settling in well at Lancaster and in my new home. 
I have been attending Trinity URC Lancaster which is the 
church where I grew up. It was then called High Street      
Congregational Church. I have also joined the Lancaster and 
Morecambe U3A and have been to two of its activities:    
scrabble and current affairs. I hope that Bush Hill Park, Christ 
Church and Lancaster Road will soon be on the vacancy list 
and seeking a new ministerô. 
 Jean and Norman Griggs have sent their best wishes 
for a new minister at Christ Church. They attend Emmanuel 
Church, Cambridge along with Rev Vivian Buddle (who was 
the minster at Christ Church in the early 1960ôs) and his wife 
Mary. 
 News has also been received from Geoff and Evelyn 
Bailey and Rev Chris and Rob Willis (Rob sings in a male 
voice choir and Chris works one day a week in the office at 
their church in Frinton). 
 Christmas wishes have also been sent by many other 
friends who have moved away from Enfield including Betty 
and Peter Over, Betty and Ron Andrews, Ken and Mary     
Basham and Trevor and Sandra Blackmore. 
Stephen Gilburt 



North London Zone Bowling competition 
Saturday 7th December 2013 
 

On Saturday 7th December 2013, the North London Zone      
Bowling competition was held at Hollywood Bowl Finchley. 
 

The competition was divided into two age groups, with an Under 
15 competition and an Open competition. Everyone who was 
there played two games of bowling each, with their scores    
counting towards an individual competition in each age group. 
The top three scores from each Company in each age group were 
put together for the overall team score. 
 

Eight boys from the 3rd Enfield took part in the Under 15        
competition, and after a good morning of bowling they came out 
as overall winners! One of our members, Lewis, completed a  
double by having the highest overall score in his age group to win 

the individual competition. 
 

In the Open competition, both 

the individual and team events 

were won by the 11th Enfield. 

 



End of Autumn Term Christmas Service 
  
On Friday 13

th
 December (what turned out to be a very lucky day!), the 

Rainbows, Guides and Rangers of 9
th
 Enfield celebrated the end of 

term with a serene service. The service began with a candlelit          
procession down the sides of the church to ñSomewhere only we 
knowò. This set the calm, reverent and reflective atmosphere of the rest 
of the evening. Then Tracy welcomed all the parents and friends and 
family that had come to watch us. We all sang a hymn together which 
put us all in a Christmassy mood! The rainbows had us all laughing 
with their ñrecipe for a perfect Christmasò where they mimed putting 
items such as Christmas presents into a Christmas bowl and mixed it 
all together creating a sign that said ñMerry Christmasò. After this, the 
guides and rangers sang ñDeck the Rooftopsò which is a jazzy version 
of Deck the Halls. We all really enjoyed singing it and the parents 
seemed to find it very entertaining! Then it was the rangers turn to    
reflect on the true meaning of Christmas. We did this by telling the 
Grinch Christmas story. The guides then told us about the 12 good 
deeds they had been doing over the last few weeks for their local area 
such as leaving presents in their local hospital with 9

th
 Enfield guides 

written on them. 
It was very nice to hear about the ways in which they had given back to 
the community and certainly made us all think about the ways in which 
we could give back to our community. We then all sang another carol 
and after that the rainbows sang ñletôs goò which was very sweet and 
nice to watch. Tracy then led a game where she read the story of the 
guides Christmas shopping in Cambridge and we were given a present 
which we passed left , right, back or forward. Then some members of 
the congregation helped to stage a modern nativity, in which the     
leaders and some guides and rangers had to get Mary and Joseph to 
Southbury Road which was very funny. Then we all sang ñO Christmas 
Treeò which was very nice and we ended the evening with a prayer 
said by Sarah and the Lordôs Prayer. This ended the evening in a 
prayerful manner. Afterwards, we all had the opportunity to chat and 
enjoy delicious cupcakes made by Vickiôs sister and mince pies and the 
adults had some non-alcoholic mulled wine 

Christmas 2013 



Thank you so much to 
Vicki, Kim, Tracy, 
Sarah, Aunty Ann and 
Jen for being the best 
leaders ever and     
making our Friday 
nights fabulous! 

. Olivia Devereux-Evans (Ranger) 



Ranger End of Term 
Christmas Meal 
 
After the success of last yearôs meal at the Jolly Farmers, we 
creturned again this year for our Christmas meal. We began by 
opening and distributing Christmas cards which was very        
enjoyable as we all began to get into the Christmas spirit. We 
then chatted with each other and reflected on our term at    
Rangers together before our first course came. I had a delicious 
prawn cocktail. With empty plates and bowls littering the table at 
the end of the first course, chat and laughter was flowing and 
festivities continued. Then our next course came, looking        
delicious. It was a full turkey roast complete with potatoes,     
stuffing, pigs in blankets, vegetables and gravy. It looked and 
tasted   perfect! As our bellies began to get fuller, after the main 
course Tracy suggested that we do the Secret Santa presents 
that we had been asked to bring. As we passed the gifts around 
the table, we laughed and chatted until finally we stopped. I was 
given a ñgrass manò to grow in the garden on the lawn with the 
rest of the grass and water every day until at about 10-13 days it 
was fully grown. It was one of the more humorous gifts. Other 
secret Santa gifts included chocolate, lip glosses and a teddy. It 
was very nice to be able to share gifts with each other. When our 
last course came it looked incredible! It was an ice-cream      
sundae with melted chocolate, berry and crumbled brownie. As I 
put my spoon into it to take my first mouthful it simply oozed 
smooth vanilla ice cream. I think it is safe to say that it was one 
of the best desserts all of us had ever eaten! The Christmas 
meal was fantastic and we would all like to thank Tracy and Vicki 
for organising it and also we would like to thank all the leaders 
for all their hard work this term making our Friday nights great! 
 
By Olivia Devereux-Evans (Ranger) 



3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade Christmas Party 
Monday 16th December 2013 
 

On Monday 16th December, each section of the 3rd Enfield Boysô 
Brigade held Christmas Parties as we met for the final time in 2013. 
 

The Anchor Boys and Junior Section enjoyed an evening of music, 
entertainment and party games such as pass the parcel and musical 
chairs. At the end of the evening there was loads of food on offer in-
cluding sausage rolls, mini pizzas, sausages, potato wedges and 
much more. 
 

The Company Section held a film night, where they watched a film in 

the hall and also enjoyed the same sorts of food as the Anchors and 

Juniors had had. 
 

Christmas 2013 



 

On the evening of Wednesday 11th December North 
London Brass entertained us with a variety of pieces 
including carols and songs of all varieties. A thoroughly 
enjoyable  evening was had by all.  
Our thanks go to North London Brass leader  
Martyn Stogden. 
The Enfield Chase section practice on a Wednesday 
night. If you are interested please call 8366 0657 



Christmas at Christ Church 2013 
 

Lessons and Carols Service 
 

 The theme for our lessons and carols service was 
óJesus the light of the Worldô The lessons were ably read 
by six people. Regular worshippers and visitors enjoyed 
the discussion of the well known carol of óGood King 
Wenceslasô about a king who struggled through bad 
weather to take gifts to peasants and assisted his servant 
on the journey by him walking in the kings footsteps.  
 The talk was about the greatest gift that God gave 
us with Jesus. Everyone was given a candle and          
encouraged to light it from the central candle and process 
to the back of the church where the blessing was said.  
Jesus encourages us to spread his word by showing that 
he is light of the world. It was suggested taking the candle 
home and lighting it over Christmas to remind all of the 
light of the world. 


